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SUMMARY OF PUBLIC COMMENTS RECEIVED 
 

 

Comment Received Staff Response 

The subject property encroaches 
onto the existing City-owned rail 
trail and natural buffers. 

Based on the survey provided by the applicant, the 
proposed development does not encroach onto the 
existing City-owned rail trail. The proposed 
development is located on the western side of the 
lands, away from the rail trail.  

Proposed townhouse dwellings will 
impact surrounding areas and is 
not suitable for the surrounding 
area. 

The proposed maisonette dwellings are similar to 
those already existing on the subject lands and 
would constitute an intensification of the existing 
use, which has compatibly existing for many years. 
Staff do not anticipate any undue adverse impacts 
being generated by the proposed development.  
 

The proposal will generate a 
parking demand in the surrounding 
areas. The existing parking areas 
are fully utilized by residents of the 
pre-existing townhouse 
development. 

The proponent submitted a parking management 
letter, which outlines how parking will be managed 
on-site with existing and future residents. The 
Applicant has reported that the current parking 
utilization rate is approximately 0.7 spaces per unit. 
The proposed parking rate of 1 space per unit plus 
an additional 0.17 visitor parking spaces per unit is 
consistent with the requirements under the City’s 
new comprehensive Zoning By-law No. 05-200 for 
such a use. The proposal does not remove any of 
the existing parking spaces through the 
redevelopment of the lands and no new parking 
spaces are proposed, as the existing parking is 
considered sufficient to service both the existing 
and proposed dwelling units. Staff are satisfied an 
appropriate amount of parking is being provided. 
 
The subject lands are also well serviced by public 
transit and active transportation networks, reducing 
the reliance of future residents on the personal 
automobile, and thus a parking space.  

Public seeking to be notified of 
Statutory Public Meeting.  

The public notification was sent to landowners 
within 120 metres of the subject lands, and 
members of the public requesting to be notified of 
the Public Meeting date.  
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Comment Received Staff Response 
The southerly lands are subject of 
a Superior Court decision in favour 
of the owners of the lands fronting 
onto Trenholme Crescent that 
back onto the subject lands. The 
southerly lands are to be dedicated 
to the owners of Trenholme 
Crescent. 

Staff note the southerly portion of the subject lands 
are under ownership of Valery Construction Ltd. 
but are intended to be conveyed to the property 
owners at Trenholme Crescent, in accordance with 
the Superior Court Decision. In response, staff 
have amended the application to exclude the 
southerly lands subject to the court decision from 
the Zoning By-law Amendment application. The 
Applicant was agreeable to this approach.  
 
The rear portions of the Trenholm Crescent single 
detached lots may be rezoned to an appropriate 
residential zone through a staff-initiated Zoning By-
law Amendment in the future through the City’s 
Residential Zoning Project in Zoning By-law No. 
05-200. 
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COPY OF PUBLIC COMMENTS RECEIVED 
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